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§ 6.4 Discrimination prohibited. 

(a) Section 109 requires that no per-
son in the United States shall be ex-
cluded from participation in, be denied 
the benefits of, or be subjected to dis-
crimination under any program or ac-
tivity funded in whole or in part with 
Federal financial assistance, on the 
grounds of race, color, national origin, 
religion, or sex. 

(1) A Recipient under any program or 
activity to which this part applies may 
not, directly or through contractual, 
licensing, or other arrangements, take 
any of the following actions on the 
grounds of race, color, national origin, 
religion, or sex: 

(i) Deny any individual any facilities, 
services, financial aid, or other bene-
fits provided under the program or ac-
tivity; 

(ii) Provide any facilities, services, 
financial aid, or other benefits that are 
different, or are provided in a different 
form, from that provided to others 
under the program or activity; 

(iii) Subject an individual to seg-
regated or separate treatment in any 
facility, or in any matter of process re-
lated to the receipt of any service or 
benefit under the program or activity; 

(iv) Restrict an individual’s access 
to, or enjoyment of, any advantage or 
privilege enjoyed by others in connec-
tion with facilities, services, financial 
aid or other benefits under the program 
or activity; 

(v) Treat an individual differently 
from others in determining whether 
the individual satisfies any admission, 
enrollment, eligibility, membership, or 
other requirements or conditions that 
the individual must meet in order to be 
provided any facilities, services, or 
other benefit provided under the pro-
gram or activity; 

(vi) Deny an individual an oppor-
tunity to participate in a program or 
activity as an employee; 

(vii) Aid or otherwise perpetuate dis-
crimination against an individual by 
providing Federal financial assistance 
to an agency, organization, or person 
that discriminates in providing any 
housing, aid, benefit, or service; 

(viii) Otherwise limit an individual in 
the enjoyment of any right, privilege, 
advantage, or opportunity enjoyed by 

other individuals receiving the hous-
ing, aid, benefit, or service; 

(ix) Use criteria or methods of ad-
ministration that have the effect of 
subjecting persons to discrimination or 
have the effect of defeating or substan-
tially impairing accomplishment of the 
objectives of the program or activity 
with respect to persons of a particular 
race, color, national origin, religion, or 
sex; or 

(x) Deny a person the opportunity to 
participate as a member of planning or 
advisory boards. 

(2) In determining the site or loca-
tion of housing, accommodations, or 
facilities, a Recipient may not make 
selections that have the effect of ex-
cluding persons from, denying them 
the benefits of, or subjecting them to 
discrimination on the ground of race, 
color, national origin, religion, or sex. 
The Recipient may not make selec-
tions that have the purpose or effect of 
defeating or substantially impairing 
the accomplishment of the objectives 
of section 109 and of this part 6. 

(3)(i) In administering a program or 
activity in which the Recipient has dis-
criminated on the grounds of race, 
color, national origin, religion or sex, 
the Recipient must take any necessary 
steps to overcome the effects of prior 
discrimination. 

(ii) In the absence of discrimination, 
a Recipient, in administering a pro-
gram or activity, may take any steps 
necessary to overcome the effects of 
conditions that resulted in limiting 
participation by persons of a particular 
race, color, national origin, religion, or 
sex. 

(iii) After a finding of noncompli-
ance, or after a Recipient has reason-
able cause to believe that discrimina-
tion has occurred, a Recipient shall not 
be prohibited by this section from tak-
ing any action eligible under subpart C 
of 24 CFR part 570 to ameliorate an im-
balance in benefits, services or facili-
ties provided to any geographic area or 
specific group of persons within its ju-
risdiction, where the purpose of such 
action is to remedy discriminatory 
practices or usage. 

(iv)(A) Notwithstanding anything to 
the contrary in this part, nothing con-
tained in this section shall be con-
strued to prohibit any Recipient from 
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maintaining or constructing separate 
living facilities or restroom facilities 
for the different sexes in order to pro-
tect personal privacy or modesty con-
cerns. Furthermore, selectivity on the 
basis of sex is not prohibited when in-
stitutional or custodial services can, in 
the interest of personal privacy or 
modesty, only be performed by a mem-
ber of the same sex as those receiving 
the services. 

(B) Section 109 of the Act does not di-
rectly prohibit discrimination on the 
basis of age or disability, but directs 
that the prohibitions against discrimi-
nation on the basis of age under the 
Age Discrimination Act and the prohi-
bitions against discrimination on the 
basis of disability under Section 504 
apply to Title I programs and activi-
ties. Accordingly, for programs or ac-
tivities receiving Federal financial as-
sistance, the regulations in this part 6 
apply to discrimination on the bases of 
race, color, national origin, religion, or 
sex; the regulations at 24 CFR part 8 
apply to discrimination on the basis of 
disability; and the regulations at 24 
CFR part 146 apply to discrimination 
on the basis of age. 

(b) [Reserved] 

§ 6.5 Discrimination prohibited—em-
ployment. 

(a) General. A Recipient may not, 
under any program or activity funded 
in whole or in part with Federal finan-
cial assistance, directly or through 
contractual agents or other arrange-
ments including contracts and consult-
ants, subject a person to discrimina-
tion in the terms and conditions of em-
ployment. Terms and conditions of em-
ployment include advertising, inter-
viewing, selection, promotion, demo-
tion, transfer, recruitment and adver-
tising, layoff or termination, pay or 
other compensation, including bene-
fits, and selection for training. 

(b) Determination of compliance status. 
The Assistant Secretary will follow the 
procedures set forth in this part and 29 
CFR part 1691 and look to the sub-
stantive guidelines and policy of the 
Equal Employment Opportunity Com-
mission when reviewing employment 
practices under Section 109. 

§ 6.6 Records to be maintained. 

(a) General. Recipients shall maintain 
records and data as required by 24 CFR 
91.105, 91.115, 570.490, and 570.506. 

(b) Employment. Recipients shall 
maintain records and data as required 
by the Equal Employment Opportunity 
Commission at 29 CFR part 1600. 

(c) Recipients shall make available 
such records and any supporting docu-
mentation upon request of the Respon-
sible Official. 

(Approved by the Office of Management and 
Budget under control numbers 2506–0117 and 
2506–0077) 

Subpart B—Enforcement 

§ 6.10 Compliance information. 

(a) Cooperation and assistance. The 
Responsible Official and the Award Of-
ficial will provide assistance and guid-
ance to Recipients to help them com-
ply voluntarily with this part. 

(b) Access to data and other sources of 
information. Each Recipient shall per-
mit access by authorized representa-
tives of HUD to its facilities, books, 
records, accounts, minutes and audio 
tapes of meetings, personnel, computer 
disks and tapes, and other sources of 
information as may be pertinent to a 
determination of whether the Recipi-
ent is complying with this part. Where 
information required of a Recipient is 
in the exclusive possession of any other 
agency, institution, or person, and that 
agency, institution, or person fails or 
refuses to furnish this information, the 
Recipient shall so certify in any re-
quested report and shall set forth what 
efforts it has made to obtain the infor-
mation. Failure or refusal to furnish 
pertinent information (whether main-
tained by the Recipient or some other 
agency, institution, or person) without 
a credible reason for the failure or re-
fusal will be considered to be non-
compliance under this part. 

(c) Compliance data. Each Recipient 
shall keep records and submit to the 
Responsible Official, timely, complete, 
and accurate data at such times and in 
such form as the Responsible Official 
may determine to be necessary to as-
certain whether the Recipient has com-
plied or is complying with this part. 
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